
 

 

 
December 2, 2020 
 
 
The Honourable Rob Fleming 
Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure 
Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure 
PO Box 9850 Stn Prov Govt  
Victoria, B.C. V8W 9T5 
minister.transportation@gov.bc.ca 
 
 
Dear Minister Fleming, 
 
Subject: Thank you for your contributions to public education in B.C. 
 
Congratulations on your new appointment as Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure. I am 
sure you are excited for a change of pace and a new challenge.  
 
I wanted to reach out and sincerely thank you for all that you have done in your role as British 
Columbia’s minister of education. Not only did you help B.C. students achieve more by 
providing them with a high quality education, but you also took on an incredible responsibility in 
ensuring their safety during a global pandemic.  
 
No one could have imagined the challenges you would face during your time as the minister of 
education in our province. I want to thank you for working alongside us as co-governors of 
B.C.’s public education system, not only during this difficult time but from the moment you 
assumed office. The relationships you have helped build will have a long-lasting impact moving 
forward.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
Stephanie Higginson 
President 
British Columbia School Trustees Association  
 
CC:  BCSTA member boards of education 
 


